
Board of Directors Communications 
 
The Board of Directors values input from shareholders and the many constituents that are impacted by the 
activities of Evergy, Inc. and its subsidiaries, including Kansas City Power & Light Company, 
KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company, Westar Energy, Inc., and Kansas Gas & Electric 
Company. 
 
Communications relating to corporate governance, Board of Director succession planning, CEO 
succession planning, executive compensation, and general oversight of the Board of Directors can be sent 
to: 
 

Chair, Nominating, Governance, and Corporate Responsibility Committee 
Evergy, Inc. 
Attention:  Corporate Secretary 
1200 Main St. 
Kansas City, Missouri 64105 

 
Communications can also be sent by e-mail to boardofdirectors@evergyinc.com.  All relevant 
communications will be forwarded to the Chair of the Nominating, Governance, and Corporate 
Responsibility Committee to be handled on behalf of the Board.  The Board of Directors believes that 
communications relating to general business operations, financial results, strategic direction, and similar 
matters are appropriately addressed by management, and communications that relate to these topics will 
be shared with appropriate members of management. 
 
The Audit Committee of Evergy has established procedures for the receipt, retention, and treatment of 
complaints or concerns regarding accounting, internal accounting controls, or auditing matters affecting 
Evergy and its subsidiaries. 
 
Complaints or concerns may be submitted on a confidential and anonymous basis either through the 
ConcernsLine (1-866-266-7595) or by letter addressed to: 
 

Corporate Secretary 
Evergy, Inc. 
1200 Main St. 
Kansas City, Missouri 64105 

 
All complaints or concerns will be forwarded to the Chair of the Audit Committee.  Confidentiality will 
be maintained to the fullest extent practicable, consistent with the need to conduct an adequate 
investigation and applicable legal requirements. 


